SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL
Finance & General Purposes Committee

Held at Guildhall, Frankwell Quay, Shrewsbury

At 6.00pm Monday 04 April 2016
PRESENT – Councillors A Mosley (Chairman), P Adams, Mrs A Chebsey, Mrs H Fraser, I Jones, Ms J Mackenzie, Mrs P Moseley & P Nutting.
IN ATTENDANCE – Helen Ball (Town Clerk), Gary Farmer (Operations Manager), Andy Watkin (Responsible Financial Officer) and Carol Pullen (Committee Clerk).
APOLOGIES – None received
65/15
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

	Twin-hatted Town Councillors
	· All twin-hatted Town Councillors declared a personal interest in all matters relating to Shropshire Council.

	Councillor 

J Tandy
	· Declared a personal interest in Shrewsbury Fields application for funding as he is a friend of the applicant


66/15
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the Finance & General Purposes Committee meeting held on 08 February 2016 were submitted as circulated and read.
RESOLVED:

That the minutes of the Finance & General Purposes Committee meeting held on 08 February 2016 be approved and signed as a correct record.

67/15
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE PREVIOUS MEETING
Re: Minute 62/15 Solar Farm – Councillor Mosley enquired of progress and projects to be funded by solar farm money.  The Town Clerk reported that the electricity supply was now in at Silks Meadow and costs were being sought for footpath improvements to the Sports Village.
68/15
PAYMENTS
Prior to the meeting, the Responsible Finance Officer circulated the Schedule of Payments for the period 1 February 2016-31 March 2016.  No comments were received.

RECOMMENDED:

That the schedule of payments passed for payment for the period 1 February 2016-31 March 2016 be approved.

69/15
CCLA DEPOSIT ACCOUNTS
The RFO reported that he was exploring options for a deposit account generating a better return than current arrangements and the possibility of a CCLA (Churches, Community & Local Authorities) account was being considered.  This would be a longer term investment account but other options were available such as long term bonds of up to one month or shorter term instant access accounts.  As interest rates are currently so low the longer term investment accounts provided no real benefit over the shorter term investments.
RESOLVED:
That the status quo on investments remain and should the position change the RFO report back to a future meeting.

70/15
NEIGHBOURHOOD FUND
The RFO updated members on the Neighbourhood Fund.  To date the Council have received £70,547 with £123,149.11 due to be paid together with the precept for 2016/17 making a total of £193,696.  The funds have been rolled over for the last few years but must be used within a certain amount of time with an annual return to be done as part of the annual accounts.
The money has to be used to benefit the community infrastructure and members were asked to consider how they wished to spend this money.
RESOLVED:
That the matter be given further consideration at the next meeting.
71/15
ANNUAL ACCOUNTS PREPARATION
The RFO updated members on the preparation for the year end accounts and relevant submission dates.  The statutory deadline by which the Council must approve the accounts, annual return and relevant schedules is 30 June 2016 before they are sent to the external auditors.  The Internal auditor needs to complete the inspection and sign the annual return prior to submission to the external auditors.


Proposed timetable:

· 25/04/16 – Close down 2015/16 accounts system after all invoices raised, purchase invoices posted and year-end adjustments made.  Year-end shut down completed for posting of accounts information on to system.

· 26/05/16 – Draft Accounts prepared for meeting with leader

· 31/05/16 - Internal audit visit for final year end check

· 02/06/16 – Notice of appointment of date for exercise of electors rights for the 15/16 accounts for a 6 week period commencing 20th June 2016.

· 06/06/16 – Draft accounts for F&GP to consider

· 27/06/16 – Council meeting to agree Accounts and sign Annual Return

· 01/07/16 – Accounts, annual return and working papers file sent to Mazars to meet 6 July 2016 deadline

· 30/09/16 – latest date for completion of Annual return by Mazars

· 30/09/16 – Notice of conclusion of the audit and right to inspect the annual return published.


RESOLVED:
That the report and dates be noted
72/15
FINANCIAL REGULATIONS & STANDING ORDERS

The Town Clerk had circulated amended copies of the Financial Regulations and Standing Orders for consideration.  These had been amended to reflect changes to regulations around procurement.  The Town Clerk detailed the proposed changes.
An amended copy of the Financial Regulations & Standing Orders had been circulated.  There was little change to standing orders but more to Financial Regulations.
The budgetary control and tendering section had been altered to reflect the changes in procurement regulations and arrangements for internet banking had been included and the Operations Officer added to the system.

RECOMMENDED:
That the Financial Regulations and Standing Orders as presented be adopted at the Annual Meeting of Council.
73/15
EXTERNAL AUDIT FOR 2017/18 FINANCIAL YEAR ONWARDS
The Town Clerk updated members on the Smaller Authorities Audit Appointments Ltd, the organisation set up to appoint auditors for smaller accounting bodies like the Town Council.  Smaller authorities who wish to participate in the current arrangements do not need to do anything as they were automatically opted in to the new auditing process and would have an auditor appointed for them but Authorities were able to opt out and appoint their own auditors if they wished.  The contract will run from 2017-2022.


RESOLVED:

That the Town Council remain in the Lighter Touch Audit Scheme as recommended by the Small Authorities Audit Appointments Ltd.
74/15
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:

That in accordance with s1(2) Pubic Bodies (Admission of Meetings) Act 1960, members of the public be excluded from the meeting on the grounds that the following items being considered involve the disclosure of confidential information.

75/15
SERVICE RE-DESIGN CONSULTANCY
Councillor Mosley reported that Local Government Resource Centre had been appointed to look at the functions of the Town Council and were due to begin in mid-April.  Their report would be ready in eight weeks and findings would be reported back to Full Council. 

76/15
SEALING OF LEASES

The Town Clerk presented a number of leases for sealing and subsequent registration by the Land Registry.
